
Tuesday 14  October 14.30th

Fit 2 Go have Parent Celebration 

Wednesday 15  October 9.15th

Year 4 Harvest Assembly at church

Thursday 16  October 9.15th

Year 2 Harvest Assembly at church 

Friday 17  Octoberth

Non-Uniform Day - No fancy dress/Halloween
costumes

Tuesday 21  Octoberst

Year 3 Stone age Day
Halloween Quiz

Wednesday 22  October nd

Open Day for New Foundation Parents 
15.30-16.30 16.30-17.30

Thursday 23  October rd

Whole School Flu Vaccinations 
Year 5 WW2 Day
School closes for Half Term 

Monday 3  November rd

School Re-opens for Autumn Term 2

Headteacher’s MessageDiary dates 
Dates for the academic year can be
 found on our website 

 Friday 10  October 2025th
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Anchor News

It has been another busy week here in school, full of
learning, teamwork, and positivity. I am very proud of the
enthusiasm and kindness our children show each day.

This week’s whole-school assembly focused on the theme
of resilience — learning to keep going, even when things
feel challenging. The children shared some excellent
examples of times they have shown perseverance. We
talked about how mistakes help us learn and grow, and
every class has been challenged to spot moments of
resilience throughout the week.

Thank you to all our Foundation Stage parents who joined
us for the Bring Your Parents to Phonics' Workshop this
week. It was wonderful to see such a fantastic turnout and
enthusiasm from you all. We hope you found the sessions
helpful and informative and that you feel more confident
supporting your children with early reading at home. Your
partnership makes such a difference to the children’s
progress.

Our pupils showed incredible team spirit in this week’s
intra-school competition! Children from all year groups
took part, earning points for their house teams and
demonstrating great cooperation, effort, and
encouragement. Well done to everyone who took part and
for their impressive teamwork and fair play!

Thank you, as always, for your ongoing support and
encouragement. 

Wishing you all a restful and happy weekend.

Have a lovely weekend,
Mrs Barr

Polite Notice
We would like to kindly remind all families that our

school is a strictly no smoking site. This includes
the use of both cigarettes and vaping devices.

To ensure a healthy and safe environment for all
our children, staff, and visitors, smoking or vaping

is not permitted anywhere on school grounds,
including the playground areas.

We especially ask for your support during drop-
off and pick-up times, when the playground and

surrounding areas are busiest.
Thank you for helping us promote a clean and
healthy environment for everyone in our school

community.



Year 6 enjoying their Geography
topic - Blackpool vs Vegas.

 We have started researching
tourist attractions in Blackpool this

week, old and new! 
 We are excited to see how they

will compare to Vegas!
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Anchor News

Foundation Year 2Year 1

Year 4Year 3 Year 6Year 5

This week in picturesThis week in pictures

Our Foundation Stage
children have enjoyed

investigating and playing the
different instruments in our

music area

Today in Art year 1 have been
looking at different emotions

and how these can been
shown through our different
facial expressions, and also

through colours and line. The
children have then made
their own faces and used

different colours and lines to
show the different emotions.

In Year 2 science this week, we focused
on hygiene. Firstly, the importance of
washing our hands to stop spreading

germs. 
We then carried out an investigation
using bowls, soap, and pepper. The

children had to put their finger in a bowl
of water and pepper and observe what
happened. Then the children added a

bit of soap to their finger to observe
what happened next.

The pepper was repelled away from the
soapy finger and children made

conclusions on why soap and water are
so important to keep hands clean.

Year 5 enjoyed a fantastic intra
house archery competition. The

Red team were the year 5 winners.
Great arrows! 

Year 4 enjoyed taking part in
a water and rivers session
this week from River Ribble

Trust. 
Year 3 enjoyed archery this

week! 



Attendance

Matters

Attendance

Matters

Vol .06 NewsletterTOGETHER WE  ACHIEVE

Attendance Incentives and Rewards
 

Our average school attendance across last
year was 95.7%, which was above the

national average. We were proud of this
achievement and would like to improve this

further this year. 
Attendance per class is shared and

celebrated in whole-school assembly each
week and the class with the highest
attendance are presented with our

attendance award to display proudly on their
classroom door. The class who has won the
weekly attendance award the most times
across a term win the Attendance Reward.
Previous awards have included a trip to the
cinema and an attendance party in school!

Thank you for your ongoing support to ensure your child achieves the best possible school
attendance.

All schools have a responsibility to monitor and improve attendance across their school community. We are committed to this
responsibility and ensuring that children receive the education to which they are entitled. It is vital that children are in school every

day if they are well enough.

At the end of each term, children who
have achieved 100% attendance

receive a special 100% attendance
badge. 100% attendance across one

term earns the children a bronze
badge. If they achieve 100%

attendance across two terms, they
receive a silver badge and anyone

who achieves 100% attendance across
the entire year, receives a special gold
badge. Last year, Mrs Hylton presented
329 bronze badges,  121 silver badges
and 41 gold badges and she is hoping

to beat that number this year. 

Weekly Attendance

Well done
Well done to Year 2, who have the highest

year group attendance this week.
Well done also to Red Class, Class 5 and

Class 9, who all won our highest attendance
award this week.
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After School Activities
Sports Club - Wednesday 

Notices 

Choir - Monday

Free School Meals
We want to ensure that all eligible pupils

receive their free school meals.
It’s quick and easy to check if your child

qualifies — simply click on the appropriate link
below and complete a short application:

Blackpool Council:
Free School Meals - Blackpool Council

Lancashire County Council:
Free School Meals - Lancashire County

Council
Please note: If your child is currently in

Foundation, Year 1, or Year 2, they will be
receiving universal free school meals. However,
this entitlement ends when they reach Year 3.
You can apply for benefit-based free school
meals, which may continue to support your

child with free meals through to Year 6.

Closing date for
High School

applications 
1.

https://www.blackpool.gov.uk/Residents/
Education-and-schools/School-

admissions/Apply-for-a-secondary-
school-place.aspx

Apply for a High School Place - closing
date of Friday 31st October 2025.

------------------------------------
------------------------------------

-----
2.

https://www.blackpool.gov.uk/Residents/
Education-and-schools/School-

admissions/Apply-for-a-primary-school-
place.aspx

Apply for a Primary School Place - closing
date of Thursday 15th January 2026.

Flu Vaccinations
The closing date for flu

vaccinations is Thursday 23
October. Please  

rd

Use the link below to access the
online consent form:

www.bthimmunisations.co.uk/For
ms/Flu

Enter the unique school code with
BP in capital letters

The code for your school is:
BP140124

Flu Vaccination (Nasal spray)

Duke of Anchorsholme - Tuesday

https://www.blackpool.gov.uk/Residents/Education-and-schools/School-meals/Free-school-meals.aspx
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/free-school-meals/
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/free-school-meals/
https://www.blackpool.gov.uk/Residents/Education-and-schools/School-admissions/Apply-for-a-secondary-school-place.aspx
https://www.blackpool.gov.uk/Residents/Education-and-schools/School-admissions/Apply-for-a-secondary-school-place.aspx
https://www.blackpool.gov.uk/Residents/Education-and-schools/School-admissions/Apply-for-a-secondary-school-place.aspx
https://www.blackpool.gov.uk/Residents/Education-and-schools/School-admissions/Apply-for-a-secondary-school-place.aspx
https://www.blackpool.gov.uk/Residents/Education-and-schools/School-admissions/Apply-for-a-primary-school-place.aspx
https://www.blackpool.gov.uk/Residents/Education-and-schools/School-admissions/Apply-for-a-primary-school-place.aspx
https://www.blackpool.gov.uk/Residents/Education-and-schools/School-admissions/Apply-for-a-primary-school-place.aspx
https://www.blackpool.gov.uk/Residents/Education-and-schools/School-admissions/Apply-for-a-primary-school-place.aspx
http://www.bthimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu
http://www.bthimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu


Vol .06 NewsletterTOGETHER WE  ACHIEVE

Notices 

Non-Uniform Day
To support our Harvest Celebrations and Halloween
Quiz we are holding a non-uniform day on Friday
17th October.
 Please bring in a Halloween themed treat or harvest
donation.
NO COSTUMES please. Every day suitable clothing.
Thank you!

Halloween Quiz Tickets
now on sale!
Adults £4.00
Children £2.50
Available from the
school office. 

Junior Leadership
Team News

Hello from the Junior Leadership Team. This week we
have been practising our smiles for picture day! We

have also chosen to do a joke… Did you hear about the
guy who invented the knock-knock joke? He won the

"no-bell" prize!… 
This week’s question was – What charity matters the

most to you?
This is how the school voted 

That is all from us this week, have a fabulous weekend!



Girl Guiding
2nd Anchorsholme Rainbows have places available for girls

aged 4-6 meeting Monday's 6.15 - 7.15. 2nd Anchorsholme

Brownies also have places available for girls aged 7-10,

Tuesdays 6.15-7.45. Please register your daughter on the

website https//www.girlguiding.org.uk and search for 2nd

Anchorsholme Rainbows or 2nd Anchorsholme Brownies and we

will be in touch. 
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